
      GUIDELINES FOR THE JEAN AND ALBERT NERKEN SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 

1. The Jean and Albert Nerken Scholarship Fund has been established at the United Jewish  

Appeal – Federation of Jewish Philanthropies of New York to provide financial assistance to 

needy Jewish individuals for secular studies only, in colleges, universities, graduate or 

professional schools. 

2. Study must be at educational institutions of higher learning approved by UJA-Federation. 

 

3. Applicants must be international students and must not have US citizenship. International 

students must fill their address at their home country as their permanent address. 

4. Students must be studying in the NY Metro area. 

 

5. Each student selected will receive a scholarship for up to four years of his or her education. A 

commitment to each student will be limited to one year at a time, and students must re-apply  

each year for consideration.  

6. Financial assistance shall not be provided for religious studies, or to students who are receiving 

full tuition waivers. Furthermore, no student may receive more than one scholarship per year 

from the various Funds established at UJA-Federation (e.g. Jean and Albert Nerken Scholarship 

Fund, Rose Biller Endowment Fund, Selim and Rachel Benin Scholarship Fund). 


